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Eric Cooper

From: cjensen@townofcanandaigua.org
Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2019 1:49 PM
To: ecooper@townofcanandaigua.org
Subject: FW: Miller Subdivision Drainage District 

During the preliminary approval process of the subdivision.. please make the Board aware of this request to dissolve the 
Miller Subdivision Drainage District. 
It was originally created so that the Town would maintain the Stormwater Infrastructure.  No funds have been collected 
and there is no balance. 
 
With the MS4 program and the new Stormwater Regulations.. the HOA will be responsible for maintaining the 
stormwater infrastructure (after they close out the project.. file the Notice of Termination with the DEC and file a 
Maintenance Agreement) 
 
TY 
CJ  
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Chuck Oyler <chucko@rochester.rr.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2019 1:37 PM 
To: Doug Finch <dfinch@townofcanandaigua.org> 
Cc: Tom Schwartz <mschwar4@rochester.rr.com>; pagekathy5@gmail.com; Rich Krebs <rkrebs@rochester.rr.com>; 
cjensen@townofcanandaigua.org; cnadler@markiventerprises.com; John Robortella <john.robortella@gmail.com> 
Subject: Miller Subdivision Drainage District  
 
Doug, this correspondence is to confirm that after a discussion at its August 13,2019 meeting the DAC recommended to 
the Town Board the dissolution of the Miller Subdivision Drainage District that was created in 2007 in anticipation of The 
Miller subdivision. The development was never constructed at the time and therefore the funding to support the 
drainage infrastructure was never collected or needed then or in the future. Thank you for your consideration of this 
recommendation. 
 
Chuck 
 


